
THE ALCOHOL BEVERAGE BOARD 

THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2011 @ 1:00 PM 

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS CONFERENCE ROOM 

CHESAPEAKE BUILDING 

41770 BALDRIDGE STREET 

LEONARDTOWN, MD  20650 

 

  The meeting of the Alcohol Beverage Board of St. Mary’s County was held on Thursday, June 9, 

2011 at 1:00 P. M. in the County Commissioners Conference Room, Chesapeake Building, Leonardtown, 

Maryland.  

 

   Moses Saldaña, Chairman (ABSENT) 

Tom Sacks, Vice-Chairman 

Betty Currie, Member   

Linda Palchinsky, Member 

William R. Cullins III, Member 

   Joann Wood, Attorney 

   Tamara Hildebrand, Board Administrator  

        Tommy Thompson, Inspector  

   DFC James Stone, Alcohol Enforcement Officer  

  

 Vice Chairman Sacks called the meeting to order at l: 00 p.m.  A motion was made by Member 

Cullins to approve the May 9, 2011 minutes as submitted and it was seconded by Member Currie. Motion 

carried.  Vice Chairman Sacks read a letter into the record from Chairman Saldaña regarding the approval of 

license applications.  

  

Applications:  

• Buffalo Wild Wings Grill & Bar 

  Application of Christopher Andrew Ramsey, Philip Michael Goodenough, and Crystal 

Darlene Hill to purchase a Class B (Restaurant) BWL license and t/a Buffalo Wild Wings Grill & Bar 

(BWW Lex Park, LLC), 22555 Three Notch Rd., Bldg. C, Lexington Park, MD 20653. Also requesting 

permission for extension of premise for patio dining area. 

 A presentation was submitted by Attorney Douglas Meister on behalf of his clients regarding the 

license application.  Member Currie made the motion to grant the 180 day conditional approval and it was 

seconded by Member Palchinsky.  Motion carried.  

• Heavy Hitters Bar & Grill 

  Application of Glenn E. Buckler to purchase a Class B (Restaurant) BWL license and t/a 

Heavy Hitters Bar & Grill (GBS Entertainment, LLC), 30125 Three Notch Rd., Charlotte Hall, MD 

20622. Also requesting permission for extension of premise for smoking and horseshoes. 

 Mr. and Mrs. Buckler appeared before the Board regarding the request.  After lengthy discussion, Mr. 

Buckler withdrew his request on behalf of GBS Entertainment, LLC and will re apply at a later date.    

 

Other Business: 

• Rustic River Bar & Grill – Matthew Kulp & Andrew Kulp 

  Requesting permission for a temporary extension of premise with extra serving counters to 

celebrate one year anniversary of Rustic River on June 26, 2011.  

 Matthew Kulp and the General Manager appeared before the Board regarding the request to extend 

the premises on June 26 from Noon to 9:00 PM.  Member Cullins made the motion to approve the request 

and it was seconded by Member Palchinsky. Motion carried.  



• Island Bar & Grill – Bree Whitlock 

  Requesting permission for extension of premise for outside seating on proposed deck area.   

 Ms. Whitlock appeared before the Board regarding her request. Member Palchinsky made the motion 

for 180 day conditional approval and it was seconded by Member Currie. Motion carried.   

• Board Administrator –  

 Tammy Hildebrand gave the new current list of license holders to the Board. There are 163 licenses 

in the County at this time.  

• Alcohol Enforcement Coordinator –  

  DFC James Stone gave his monthly report for May, 2011.  

• Board Inspector –  

  To date, there have been 115 inspections.  

• Retail Beverage Association  

  Mr. Dent appeared before the Board to discuss the National Legislation regarding the fee for 

credit cards.  There will not be a July meeting of the RBA and the August meeting will be held at Toot’s on 

Aug 2.  

 Member Cullins moved to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Member Currie. Motion 

carried, meeting adjourned.  

 

      Respectfully submitted  
           

 

      _________________________ 

       Fran Hammett 

       Recording Secretary 

              

       _______________________ 

       Tom Sacks   

       Vice-Chairman 


